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The Camp Property Management Committee (CPMC) maintains structures at three residential camps as well as maintains and conserves 800 acres. CPMC met six times from August until May. We met in February with the Camping Program Committee (CPC). Members of the CPMC Committee meet in both in person or on Zoom (conferencing system). The Committee has few members and has requested additional members from our Nominating Committee liaison.

After extensive review, the Committee approved the revised 2020 Budget with completion of end of year numbers by David Hunter. To help increase income from the camps, we have begun working on how to increase Off Season Camp rentals (weddings, festivals, etc.). A member of committee developed a marketing brochure featuring all three camps. We will continue to develop a plan on how to advertise the availability of the camps.

The Committee dedicated two sessions to exercises that led to our contribution to “Cooking Up a Case Statement and the Strategic Objectives” for the Development Committee.

The Committee continues to support the Camp Property Manager in planning and managing projects. The Committee spent substantial time reviewing and approving of the plan to purchase a new shower trailer for Opequon. We also reviewed changes to the floor plan for the existing bathhouse which includes an ADA accessible shower and new toilet partitions and doors. We reviewed repairs at Catoctin to the kitchen wall, installation of new “sharps sink” and cabins, the building of a cabin and the replacement of the Infirmary roof. At Shiloh, the camp road has been repaired and plans to build a new cabin have begun.

We supported six Family Camp Weekends since last August. The Family Camp Weekends (FCW) continue to provide both CPMC and CPC with opportunities to physically connect with our residential camps. We also have had the opportunity to share meals and work with camping families and volunteers. At recent weekends, debris from a cabin and the infirmary roof were removed by committee members and volunteers.

The Committee again thanks David Hunter for his dedication, leadership, and hard work. We also thank our volunteers for their commitment to our camps.













